
PUBLIC NOTICE 
January 2017 

 
The Horseheads Central School District has completed the inspection of all 
schools and buildings to determine the condition of asbestos that is present, and 
whether any action is required to avoid potential health hazards for students, 
employees and visitors. 
 
A management plan has been developed in accordance with the Asbestos 
Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) to ensure the continued provision 
and maintenance of a safe environment for students, employees and visitors. 
The management plan includes training of maintenance staff to prevent 
disturbance of asbestos, periodic re-inspection, surveillance, and limited 
abatement by trained personnel. 
 
Please note that the comprehensive, triennial inspection occurs once every three 
years. A surveillance inspection of the asbestos containing building materials 
occurs every six months, typically during the months of January/February and 
July/August. Monitoring of these building materials occurs on a continuing basis.    
 
A copy of the management plan is available at the district maintenance office. If 
you would like further information regarding this matter, please contact Tony 
Stager, health and safety hygienist, at 607-795-2592.  
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